 Georgia Commission on Hearing Impaired and Deaf Persons
Tuesday, December 10, 2013
1:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Atlanta Speech School
3160 Northside Parkway, NW
 Atlanta, GA 30327
Meeting Minutes
Members Present:  Ms. Mary Reed, Ms. Laura Sarsfield, Dr, Helena Solodar, Mr. Comer Yates
Members Absent:  Mr. Chuck Leavell, Ms. Lee Ann Meadows
Staff Present:  Ms. Katherine Cadena
The meeting was called to order by Dr. Solodar at 1:40 p.m.  
A motion was made to approve the minutes from the September 12th meeting.  The motion was seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Dr. Solodar welcomed Commission members and guests to the meeting. 

Dates for the 2014 calendar were announced.  February 11, May 13, August 12, and November 11 with locations to be determined.  All meetings will be held from 1:30 until 4:30.  Ms. Cadena will verify dates with meeting locations and inform members as well as update the website. 

Dr. Solodar discussed the current website and asked for members to submit an updated bio and head shot to post to the website if they have not done so already. 

Ms. Reed composed current Commission initiatives and members were asked to review and submit back to Ms. Reed so she can update the document.  Once it is completed, she will forward to Ms. Cadena to post to the website.

Dr. Uehlin from the Georgia Department of Public Health (DPH), Universal Newborn Hearing Screening and Intervention program (UNHSI) discussed the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) grant. She has completed the grant application and forwarded it for state approval.  The maximum amount of the grant is $250,000 and it has two cycles with 35 states requesting.  The money will be used to reduce the number of children lost to follow-up of those who do not pass the hearing test.  She also discussed the DPH pilot program “100 Babies Project”.  The project is designed to follow the first 100 babies who are tested as having hearing loss up until age 8 or third grade.  The project will kick off on January 1, 2014.  
Dr. Solodar discussed the state of “Let Georgia Hear”, also known as House Bill 74.  The Bill would have ensured insurance coverage for hearing aids for children through 22 years of age who are not covered by Medicaid and PeachCare for Kids. The bill was voted down 8-3.  It would have impacted about 822 children in Georgia. Twenty other states have passed this legislation into law and eleven other states are considering enacting this legislation.  A guest mentioned that Epic Insurance covers hearing aids. 
Ms. Sarsfield discussed the “Georgia in the Loop” initiative.  She passed out a list of current venues that are looped.  The group will try to have an exhibit at the Georgia Audiology Association to educate more audiologists about the initiative.  The mission statement was discussed at length and wording changes were recommended by Commission members and guests.  Ms. Cadena will have the venues that are looped posted to the website. 
Dr. Solodar stated no additional information to report regarding the Adopt-A-Band initiative.  
Mr. Yates discussed the Georgia Pathway initiative and data points being collected by the state. Children need to be exposed to eleven million words their first year to stay on the trajectory for third grade level reading, regardless of modality.  Language Nutrition is vital to a child’s development. 
The Georgia PINES packet of information was discussed.  Ms. Katherine Cadena will contact Mr. Kenny Moore and invite him and Dr. Alice Stanley to attend the next Commission meeting to discuss the packet redesign.  

Dr. Solodar asked Commission members about possible new initiatives.  Ms. Reed mentioned a job fair for people who are deaf and hard of hearing and Ms. Sarsfield mentioned workplace safety.  Ms. Becky Sills, guest in attendance from the Georgia Department of Vocational Rehabilitation agreed to assist and partner with the Commission on the job fair.  Ms. Reed will also reach out to other partner agencies to create a committee for planning and execution of the job fair.  
Mr. Kevin Henderson, of Hope House for homeless men who are deaf and hard of hearing will be invited to the next Commission meeting.  

With no further business, a motion was presented to end the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:11 p.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 11, 2014 from 1:30 until 4:30 with the location to be determined.  
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